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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Well what a New Year this has turned out to be-not quite the one we were hoping for but I’m sure 
things will soon get brighter. Many thanks for all your continued support, kindness and                          
co-operation while we establish home learning and school based provision. We, like many schools 
nationally, have found ourselves with many more children in school during this lockdown due to 
the widening of key worker categories and vulnerable roles. This has made an impact on how the 

staff work to provide the same provision in school as remotely. Obviously with staff also having their own families 
to ‘home school’ we are looking to find the best provision for all and I am very mindful of work/life balance. Please 
do understand that your child may not receive a message or comment instantly on their learning especially if sent 
after school hours and if their teacher is working in school. We will do our utmost to ensure you have the 
necessary information to support you ASAP. I have also been checking over the past couple of weeks that all of 
you have the right computing equipment at home to support the learning set. PLEASE contact the school if we can 
assist you in any way. It is VITAL that your child attempts the learning set by their teacher EVERY day -this is the 
national expectation. After so much time absent from school in this pandemic  we must ensure our children 
remain on track with their class mates, do the work set because this will really support them when we do return to 
whole school provision again. The staff and I will be monitoring this very closely and are here to support you as 
much as we can. We will regularly review the best way to provide this learning and will update you of any changes 
as and when they occur. Please don’t hesitate to get in touch if we can help you-the best way currently is via the 
school email : ststephens@andaras.org  or by telephone: 01566 772170.    

Take care and stay safe. Team St Stephens can do this! 

 Maura Furber                             

                                 School Improvement 
As you will be aware we have been trialling a new Learning Platform via                     

Microsoft Teams. Thank you for your patience with the ‘glitches’ we have had. We do 
hope to resolve these issues and soon be able to use this platform to  further support 
our blended learning provision for all our pupils. We are checking that everyone can 

access the shared learning platforms easily via the trial class conversations.                                                                               
For those of you that have managed to access the meetings it has been so lovely to see you and for those in school 

to see their friends at home and vice versa. More information on the next page in this newsletter. 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



BOOK EXCHANGE FOR PUPILS NOT IN SCHOOL 

We would like to offer you the opportunity to exchange your child’s current school reading books.          

As in our previous lockdown we have put a selection of reading books from our library and colour 

banded books (NOT Accelerated Reader texts) in the Main Reception Area.                                                      

We can allow one adult into the Reception Area to drop off books into the ‘returned’ book box and 

pick up the equivalent amount to take home to share–a walk through rather than a drive in!!                                                                         

So children make sure you get those books ready to return ...read them again and enjoy before new 

ones arrive at your home to share.                                                                                           

Please can we ask that you adhere to the safety measures in place to ensure             

everyone is kept safe: one adult only wearing a face mask, hand sanitiser on                 

arrival and exit. Thank you.  

 
This will be carefully monitored and books will be isolated for 48 hours before                    

being returned to the book shelves. 

Live Learning  sst@andaras.org 

 

Further to our class ‘Teams’ meetings this week we would like to trial some  

live learning starting from next week ( Week beg 18th January)                               

The days and times  on the chart below                                                                                 

will replace the current ones we have been doing.  

We would really appreciate your participation in these sessions-we will all be learning new                 

computing skills together. Our aim is that these sessions will compliment all the other ways we have 

of communicating and supporting you and your child. 

Class Days of live lessons 
via Microsoft Teams 

Time 

Year F Tuesday & Thursday 1.30-2.00 

Year 1 Monday & Thursday 9.15-9.45 

Year 2 Wednesday & Friday 9.15-9.45 

Year 3 Monday & Thursday 10.45-11.15 

Year 4 Tuesday &Wednesday 10.45-11.15 

Year 5 Monday & Friday 10.00-10.30 

Year 6 Wednesday &Friday 11.30-12.00 



 

 
 



‘Science demands we cut emissions in half globally this decade in order 
to put us on a safe path. We can do it. But we have to pursue it with   
intentionality and urgency.’ Christiana Figueres, architect of the Paris 
Climate Agreement. 
 
We face big challenges in 2021, but we know when we join together and 
use our voices we can create change. 2021 is the most important year 
yet in the fight against climate change. In November the UK is hosting 
the UN Climate Conference (see The Time is Now: https://youtu.be/IF2juJyknOM).  
 
Action to combat climate change and reduce our carbon emissions requires everyone’s help and needs to 
happen at every level – individuals, communities and businesses can make a difference, alongside     
governments.   Young Climate Warriors helps empower children to take positive actions to help cut      
carbon emissions, based on the premise that ‘you are never too small to make a difference’ (Greta   
Thunberg). This week’s challenge asks children to draw their curtains and ‘shut the door on draughts’ – 
cutting carbon emissions from electric lighting by opening curtains when they get up and cutting        
emissions from heating by closing curtains at night and keeping doors shut. To sign up to receive the 
challenges via email every week, please go to www.youngclimatewarriors.org           

Healthy Body=Healthy Mind 

We are delighted that Arena Sports and Plymouth Argyle are continuing to support our 

sports provision for the children currently in school. Rain or shine its so important to 

keep physical exercise a daily part of your routine. We know many of you are joining Joe 

Wicks in his morning exercise sessions at home and taking  bike rides and walks with 

your family ...and pets!                                                       

    Keep up the great work. 


